
Gouland loses Congress seof fo Bossy
HDIDNIA, Pohnpei - The three

Pohnpei incumbent ESM Congress
members and one incumbent in Ttuk
retained their seats, while vet-
eran Truk Senator Sasao Gouland
lost his reelection bid to State
Deputy Public Works Director Nick
Bossy in the March 5 two-year
terin congressional elections, ac-
cording to unofficial results re-
ported by the state election com-
missioners.
In Pohnpei Election District 1

Congress Speaker Bethwel Henry

received 1,691 votes to 255 for
challenger Koffer Sohs of Sokehs
Pah, according to Pohnpei State
Election Commissioner Samson Al-
pet.
Incumbent Klias Thomas retained

his District 2 seat with 2,405
votes to 1,090 for State Communi-
ty Development Director Wagner
Lawrence.
Incumbent Peter Christian in

District 3 won with 873 votes to
726 for ESM Training Chief Paul
Gallen, 678 for CCM Continuing

Education Center Director Oliver
Joseph, 658 for State Health Ser-
vices Director Alexander Panuelo
and and 148 for Francisco Marquez
of Uh.
In Truk, Bossy of Moen received

1,869 votes to 1,406 for Gouland,
who has served as Resources and
Development chairman since being
elected to the First FSM Congress
in 1979, in District 2 (Moen, Pis
and Fono), according to State

(Continued on Page 5)
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fSM requests oil federal progroms continued

Compact reintroduced in House
KDIONIA, Pohnpei - The FSM re-

quested continuation of all U.S.
federal programs during the first
year of funding under the Compact
of Free Association in fiscal
1986, while an impact analysis is
being prepared, during the Feb 25
hearing in the House Public lands
and National Parks Subcommittee.
The Compact was jointly intro-

duced March 7 in the House by the
Interior and Foreign Affairs com-
mittees with Foreign Affairs
Chairman Dante Fascell of Flori-
da, Interior Chairman Morris K.
Udall of Arizona, Public lands
and National Parks Subcommittee
Chairman John Seiberling of Ohio
and Asian and Pacific Affairs
Subconmittee Chairman Stephen. So-
larz of New York as its principle
sponsors, according to an FSM
Washington Office dispatch which
said the legislation was referred
to the Solarz subcommittee.
FSM Congress Ways and Means

Chairman Raymond Setik of Truk
suggested during the Feb. 25
hearing a block grant to cover
the shortfall in federal programs
estimated to be at least $16 mil-
lion during the first year of
Compact funding by the national
government.
The hearing was the first held

by the Interior subcommittee on

budget authorizations for the FSM,and Marshall Islands.
Trust Territory based on Compact- The subcommittee is scheduled
level funding, instead of Inter-
ior Department funding, for the '.,',. (Continued on Page 4)

cm V3f EXECUTIVES Iĉ _ _:. ——. «k. _'iSi chief executives, are being
briefed by FSM attorneys on the status of the proposed Air Micrones-
ia takeover during the opening session of their seventh conference
March 11-15 in the Truk State Legislature chanter. From left, clock-
wise, at the central tables are President Tosiwo Nakayama, Truk
State Public Affairs Director Tskia Sony, Kosrae Gov. Yosiwo George,
secretary to the President Melody Bertincini, Truk Gov. Erhart Aten
who is conference chairman, FSM Attorney General David Nsvitt, Wash-
ington attorney Barry Israel, Yap Gov. John Mangefel and Pohnpei
Gov. Resio Moses. (See story on Page 3.)



Soys Weather Service fo continue
in
CO

in

43u

s

2
O
H

I

KOIONIA, Pohnpei - The U.S. Na-
tional Weather Service "is not
likely to establish a weather
facility on Kosrae," but will
continue to provide services to
Micronesia after the Compact of
Free Association goes into ef-
fect, according to NWS Regional
Director Richard H. Hagemeyer of
Hawaii.
Hagemeyer visited Pohnpei, Feb.

11-13, after attending a Weather
Service Officers-In-Charge Con-
ference in Guam.
He cited a cost of at least

$200,000 to equip a weather stat-
ion in Kosrae, not including con-
struction, and a Compact provis-
ion that the NWS will carry on
its current level of operations
in Micronesia as the reasons ag-
ainst establishing a facility on
Kosrae.
"Truk state's new station costs

$467,000, including relocation
and construction," Hagemeyer
said, adding that a new station
planned for Pohnpei will be the
last to be built by the NWS.
A new office building will be

constructed at the present Pohn-
pei weather station, according to
its official-in-charge, Akira Su-
zuki who said the Pohnpei station
supervises a synoptic weather re-
porting station on Kosrae which
is manned by contracted personnel.
The Weather Service also is

planning to establish a supple-
mental aviation weather recording
station and satellite surface ob-
servation station at the Kosrae
International Airport, after its
runway is paved and power is ext-
ended to the airport.
"To my knowledge, everything

necessary for a functioning wea-
ther facility is in place at the
five central weather stations in
Majuro, Pohnpei, Truk, Yap and
Koror," he said.
"I want to see the stations

turned over to the FSM govern-
ment," Hagemeyer said, adding
that the national government
should consider giving the admin-
istration of the stations to an
existing office, or establish a
new office to administer them at
the national level.
The FSM Weather Service was

created by an interim agreement
signed in October, 1981, but
there is no national coordinating
office or agency coordinating the
three central stations in Yap,
Truk and Pohnpei with the nation-
al government and U.S. Weather
Service, Suzuki said.
Noting that the Reagan admini-

stration put Micronesian weather
services fiscal 1984 and 1985
budgets in the State Department,
instead of the Commerce Depart-

ment, he said, "There may be com-
plications but I think the weath-
er services will always remain in
the budget."
The Weather Service is planning

to install a satellite storm-
warning system to ascertain the
strength of storms and advise the
Micronesian governments, Hagemey-
er said.
An Extel ComWriter computer

terminal and printer were instal-
led in the Pohnpei station during
the first week of March and is
linked to all weather stations in
Micronesia and through Hickum Air
Force Base, Hawaii, to a world-
wide weather network based in
Maryland, to send and receive
forecasts.
The Extel system is on a full-

tine direct-dialing satellite
circuit and is the only incoming
warning service to the public in
Micronesia, according to Suzuki.

FDRESTEPS VISIT - U.S. Forest
Service officials are meeting
Feb. 20 with FSM President Tosiwo
Nakayama, second from left, in
his office. From left clockwise
are FSM Agriculture Chief Sailes
Henry; Nakayane; U.S. Forest Ser-
vice Deputy Chief John Ohman of
Washington, D.C.; Tom Price of
the Porest Service San Francisco
office; Pacific Island Forester
Leonard Newell of Hawaii, and Ed-
win Pettys of the Hawaii Forestry
and Wild Life Division.

Forest reserves urged for Pohnpei
KOIONIA, Pohnpei - Pohnpei's

population may be dangerously en-
crouching' on its forested areas,
according to U.S. Forest Service
Pacific Islands Forester Leonard
Newell of Honolulu who urged the
state to develop watershed fores-
try reserves during a Feb. 20-
March 1 visit.
Newell visited Kosrae March 1-

4, before returning to Honolulu.
Newell said during a Feb. 28

interview that he discussed wat-
ershed reserves with President
Tosiwo Nakayama, Gov. Resio Moses
and other state and national of-
ficials who agreed in general
that they are needed.
He said that he also is working

with State Forester Herson Anson
to develop a discussion proposal
for Pohnpei watershed reserves
where forests are left untouched,
or minimally disturbed so they
can absorb, filter and store
rainfall for human consumption.
Watersheds stripped of their

forests lead to soil erosion, wa-
ter contamination and silt dest-
ruction of mangroves and marine
life, Newell citing the south
coast of Guam as an area voided
of its forests.
He said that aerial surviel-

lances show that Pohnpei forests
above 500 meters above sea level
appear to be intact, but alot of
new houses have been built in the
past 20 years between 300 and 500
meters where people have cut and
burned off forests.
Pohnpei lost about 20 per cent

of its forests due to fires star-

ted accidently or intentionally
by people during the 1983 El Nino
drought, Newell said.
"One official here said many

Pohnpeians think of forests as
wasteland and that whey they have
the opportunity to set fire to
them, they do so to clear them
out so they can grow their food,"
he said.
"We find that many of these

(areas) are now covered with
weeds and food and trees can no
longer grow there," Newell said.
The land can be reforested but

it is expensive, he said.
Newell said that his office is

planning to submit by the end of
March to the State Conservation
and Resource Surveillance Depart-
ment a report which includes aer-
ial photographs and sketches "so
people can see what's happening
to the forests."
Newell also said that it is un-

certain whether the U.S. Forestry
Service will continue to operate
in the FSM when the Compact of
Free Association goes into effect.
"One way to assure that our

work will be continued is for the
FSM government to specifically
request of the U.S. government
that forestry extension programs
be continued," he said, adding
that he may be ordered to stop
the work, if the request is not
made.

"I believe we have a good deal
more work to do here before we
can assure the protection of
(Pohnpei's) forests and its wat-
ers," Newell said.
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HDLONIA, Pohnpei - Michael Wy-

cant, the new U.S. State Depart-
ment senior status liaison offic-
er to the Trust Territory, said
here that his mission is to work
toward smooth transition to the
post-trusteeship period.
"Working for a smooth transit-

ion from the former system of
trusteeship to the new arrange-
ment that will he developed under
the Compact (of Free Association
with the United States) with spe-
cific reference to the FSM is my
most important aim," Wycant said
during a March 1 interview.
Wycant, who replaced Carl Tay-

lor Jr. as the senior status li-
aison officer at the Trust Ter-
ritory Headquarters, Saipan, said
he is responsible primarily for
the ESM, while Michael Senko is
the U.S. status liaison officer
stationed in the Marshall Islands
and Jerry Pascua in Saipan is re-
sponsible for Palau.
Wycant, who met with President

Tosiwo Nakayama, Vice President
Bailey Olter and other state and
national governments officials,
during a Feb. 28-March 2 orienta-
tion trip to Pohnpei, said event-
ually as the Compact ratification
procedure goes through the U.S.
Congress, he will be much clearer
on how he is going to organize
his office and he hopes to be
back at the FSM capital on a more
permanent basis.
Wycant said the indication is

that he will stay in Saipan until
the Compact is approved by the
Congress and he knows how the U.
S. Government will organize it-
self for future operations in Mi-
cronesia, whether this will be
under the State, or Interior de-
partments, or an inter-agency
group headed by State.
He said that the decision of

where he is to operate from has
to be made by both the adntini-
stration and the Congress, and
that the U.S. Congress has not
spoken.
Wycant said that his new job

includes assisting further FSM
economic development leading to a
greater degree of self-sufficien-
cy by developing U.S. private in-
vestment and other economic acti-
vities.
Prior to his two-year appoint-

ment to Micronesia, Wycant's 25
years of foreign service assign-
ments included Africa, the Soviet
Union, Vietnam, Australia and
most recently in the State Dep-
artment Ri'ia-t-CT-ai Science Relat-
ions Office in Washington, D.C.
He is expected to be joined by

his wife later in this year. They
have a daughter who is preparing
to go to collage this fall.

MDEN, Truk - The Seventh Chief
Executives Conference began March
11 in the Truk State Legislature
chamber with a discussion of the
Micro Olympic Committee proposal
to postpone the first FSM Games
to June or July, 1986, and a dec-
ision to ask the committee to
seek funding in the FSM Congress
for the games.

The chief executives approved a
resolution to hold the first
games on May 10, 1985, the sixth
anniversary of the ESM Constitut-
ion implementation, during their
sixth conference in October in

Pohnpei.
The four state governors and

President Tosiwo Nakayama also
received a briefing by national
government attorneys on the stat-
us of the proposed ESM takeover
of United Micronesian Development
Association and Air Micronesia.

ESM Attorney General David Nev-
itt and Washington attorney Barry
Israel discussed the March 1 hea-
ring in the U.S. Bankruptcy Court
in Houston, Texas, on motions by
Continental Airlines and the ESM

to move suits in the U.S. Dist-
rict Court in Saipan against the
takeover to the Houston court.
The President and the two at-

torneys are scheduled to attend a
March 20 settlement conference in

STKTUS LIAISON VISITS - U.S.
State Department Status Liaison
Officer to the Trust Territory
Michael Wycant, center, is meet-
ing Feb. 28 with President Tosiwo
Nakayama, left, and Vice Presid-
ent Bailey Olter, during his
first visit to Pohnpei.

San Francisco called by the bank-
ruptcy court judge.
The chief executives also rec-

eived a briefing by FSM Health
Services Coordinator Kiosi Aniol
on the World Health Organization-
sponsored leprosy control program
in the FSM and arrangements for
the Fourth Pacific Arts Festival
which VVQS rescheduled from Decem-
ber in New Caledonia to June 29-
July 15 in Tahiti by External Af-
fairs Deputy Secretary Asterio
Takesy.
The conference is scheduled to

continue through Friday with fur-
ther discussions of the arts fes-
tival, mental health and sub-
stance abuse, transportation ser-
vices, the March 19 hearing on
the Compact of Free Association
in the U.S. House Public lands
and National Parks Subcommittee
and the Eighth State-National
Leadership Conference.
The agenda for the conference

was set during a breakfast meet-
ing Monday in the Continental
Hotel.
The conference was convened at

1:15 p.m. by its chairman, Truk
Gov. Erhart Aten who welcomed the
President; visiting governors
John Mangefel of Yap, Yosiwo
George of Kosrae and Resio Moses
of Pohnpei, and their staffs.

COM seeks applicants
KDLONIA, Pohnpei - The College

of Micronesia is accepting appli-
cations through April 5 for the
positions of development officer
and budget and finance officer to
be located at its headquarters in
Pohnpei, according to COM Execut-
ive Director Singeru Singeo.
Both positions pay a minimum of

$16,000 per year.
The development officer will be

responsible for COM public relat-
ions and fund raising activities,
so the successful applicant must
have a bachelor's degree in an
appropriate field and experience
in grant proposal writing and
management.
The budget and finance officer

will be responsible for the fis-
cal management of the entire COM
system and must have a bachelor's
degree in accounting and computer
experience.
Applications and resumes, which

must be postmarked no later than
March 29 and received by the exe-
cutive director no later than
April 5, may be mailed to College
of Micronesia, Drawer F, Rolonia,
Pohnpei FSM 96941.
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Compact re/nfreduced by Infer/or, Foreign Affairs
(Continued from Page 1)

to conclude hearings March 19 an
the Corrpact with Vice President
Bailey Olter testifying for the
FSM. President Tbsiwo Nakayama;
Congress Speaker Bethwel Henry;
FSM Senators Isaac Figir of Yap,
Jack Fritz of Truk and Peter
Christian of Pohnpei; Budget Of-
ficer Del Pangelinan; Acting Nat-
ional Planner John Sohl; Health
Services Director Elieul Pret-
rick, and Status Ccmnission legal
counsel Greg Svartz are scheduled
to attend the hearing.
The President is scheduled to

go to Washington, D.C., March 16
through Guam, following the March
11-15 Seventh Chief Executives'
Conference in Truk, according to
Swartz.
The President and Speaker are

scheduled to attend a March 20
breakfast hosted by the House
Foreign Affairs Committee, before
flying to San Francisco that day
for a U.S. bankruptcy court set-
tlement conference on pending
suits in the proposed ESM take-
over of Air Micronesia with the
assistance of Continental Airline.

Tire subcommittee held hearings
March 7 on the impact of the Com-
pact on U.S. territories and
March 14 for Marshall Islands
witnesses.
During the Feb. 25 hearing, FSM

Washington Representative Epel
lion presented a written budget
request for fiscal 1986 which
said that the $41 million which
the FSM would receive for operat-
ional purposes, if the Gotpact
were in effect during the current
fiscal year is "relatively equiv-
alent" to Interior Department
grants of $40.3 million scheduled
for fiscal 1985, but it does not
cover the additional $18 million
in federal program grants and $6
million in scholarship assistance
received in fiscal 1984.
The Compact provides $7 million

a year as a special block grant
for health and education and $1.-
89 for scholarship assistance,
leaving the $16 million or more
federal programs shortfall.
Citing the "serious adverse im-

pacts" which immediate withdrawal
of federal programs would have on
essential government services,
employment and tax bases, lion
said, "We therefore ask that U.S.
federal programs be continued on
a transitional basis, at least
until the necesary impact alayses
can be completed, organizational
and functional changes planned,
the integration process ootrpleted
and shortfalls identified.
"There is a need to carfully

plan the phase-out of S. feder-

al prograiris," he said.
lion" cited the FSM's special

concern for the College of Micro-
neisa, noting that the Reagan ad-
ministration budget includes only
$300,000 for Palau's share of its
operations during fiscal 1986,
corpared to the $1.6 million it
received in fiscal 1984,
While the FSM, Marshall Islands

and Palau agreed in the 1983 Sai-
pan Accords to continue COM as a
unified post-secondary institut-
ion, "final arrangemsnts on cost-
sharing have not been determin-
ed," lion said.
"We ask that Department of In-

terior operational assistance for
the college continue on at least
a transitional basis until these
arrangements can be finalized,"
he said.
lion thanked the subcommittee

for interceding on behalf of the
FSM to block the Reagan administ-
ration proposal to recind the $3
million by the U.S. Congress last
year for the COM land grant en-
dowment and urged the authorizat-
ion of $12 million to construct a
new Cctimunity College of Microne-
sia campus at Palikir, Pohnpei,
in conjunction with the new FSM
national capital as a "priority
project of critical importance to
manpower development in the Fed-
erated States of Micronesia."
The national capital, new CCM

campus, war claims, prior service
benefits for former U.S. employ-
ees in Micronesia not covered by
Social Security and indefinite
land use compensation, primarily
in Truk, were the transition is-
sues which lion said the U.S.
Congress should resolve "either
by appropriating funding in FY
1986 or by making a firm commit-
ment ot appropriate the necessary
funding in the future."
With the fiscal 1985 appropria-

tion of $3.92 million for the na-
tional capitol, architectural de-
sign work is completed and bids
are being invited to be opened
May 31, he said, noting that the
administration did not include in
its budget the $9.48 million
which the U.S. Congress committed
for fiscal 1986 for the project.
The total cost of the capitol

will be an estimated $24.9 mil-
lion, so the FSM is seeking an
additional $11.5 million, includ-
ing $2 million for access roads
and $500,000 of the $1.5 million
for rural electic power in Pohn-
pei capital improvement project
requests for fiscal 1986, plus $9
million for capitol facilities.
Other CIP project funding re-

quested for fiscal 1986 include
$4.13 million for redesign and
reconstruction of the Pohnpei

sewage collection system; $800,-
000 to complete the Pohnpei dock
facility; $200,000 for paved road
drainage in Kblonia, Pohnpei;
$450,000 to upgrade the Moen el-
ectrical power system and convert
it to 13.8 KV in Truk; $300,000
to convert the Yap proper elect-
rical system to .13.8 KV, and
$150,000 to correct the Yap dock
settling.
lion also asked the subcannit-

tee to continue U.S. technical
assistance to the FSM at the fis-
cal 1985 level or higher, stating
that due to U.S. assurances dur-
ing Compact negotiations, "our
expectation has always been that
U.S. technical assistance would
increase, not diminish."

SF office backed
KDIONIA, Pohnpei - FSM state

and national finance and supply
officers adopted a resolution
recaimending that the FSM Supply
and Procurement Office in San
Francisco be kept open, during
their fifth annual conference
here Feb. 25-Msrch 1.
Citing concern about the status

of the San Francisco office which
has been raised in the FSM Cong-
ress as the result of a Public
Auditor's report, the resolution
states that "this office has been
providing very useful services in
procurement and supply for the
national government and all the
states."
The finance and supply officers

adopted another resolution asking
the national government to expl-
ore the possibility of hiring an
engineer to provide state and na-
tional governirsnt computer maint-
enance, because "maintenance ser-
vices presently being provided by
the Pacific Data Systems is not
up to the par with what was built
in the various contractural ag-
reements with the various states
and the national government."
The computer engineer also

would be responsible for "order-
ing supplies for all the computer
installations on a timely basis-
something that PDS has unfortun-
ately iji seme instances been slew
to respond."
A third resolution suggests

technical procedures for budget-
ing and disbursing funds under
the Compact of Free Association,
such as allotting all monies to
the st -js governors, including
interest aarned on Conpact funds
in Jaw y planning estimates and
allowin the Federated Develop-
ment -iori :y policy beard to
recotm : irr '̂ 4- " •.'• •*-'
assets



Four Congress
Incumbents win
(Continued from Page 1}
election commissioner Iskia Sony.
Incumbent Jack Fritz retained

his District 3 seat with 2,087
votes to 1,627 for Truk Office of
Community Action Executive Direc-
tor Ismael Dobich, .
Freshmen senators Isaac Figir

of Yap, Claude Phillip of Kosrae
and Tony Otto of Truk and three-
term senators Raymond Setik and
Kalisto Refalopei, both of Truk,
were unopposed."
In Kosrae, Phillip received 761

votes while former Senator Hiro-
shi Ismael received 11; Risen Wa-
guk, four; Alex Phillip, three;
Luey Luey, three; James Palsis,
two, and 30 individuals, one
write-in vote each, according to
State Election Commissioner Fred
Skill ing.
With only votes in Yap proper

counted, ESM Congress External
Affairs Committee Chairman Figir
received 958 votes in his unop-
posed bid while former Congress
Floor Leader Luke Titan received
29, Henry Falan 10 and Tony Gan-
angyen three write-in votes, ac-
cording to the State Public Af-
fairs Office.
Yap outer islands ballots were

not to be counted until they ar-
rived March 12 by field trip ship
in Colonia, officials said.
Four congress members whose

four-year terms will end in 1987,
did not run this election. They
are Vice Speaker Joab Sigrah,
Kosrae; Floor Leader John Haglel-
gam, Yap; Pedro Harris, Pohnpei,
and Koichi Sana, Truk.

Resolutions adopted
LELU, Kosrae - A resolution (2-

1) asking the Kosrae State Legis-
lature to enact laws pertaining
to children adopted in the state
was adopted by the Second Kosrae
State Leadership Conference, ac-
cording to a Feb. 10 State Infor-
mation Office release.
The conference adopted 12 reso-

lutions. Among them were Resolut-
ion 2-2 asking the state govern-
ment to assist the Congregational
Church in reestablishing the Kos-
rae Mission School; 2-3 asking
the five delegations, executive,
legislative, judicial, nunicipal
and church, to enhance their
youth programs; 2-5 asking the
State Legislature to approve the
Kosrae Economic Development Plan,
and 2-6 asking the delegations to
enhance their assistance in car-
rying out public safety duties
and responsibilities.
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KXtONIA, Pohnpei - FSM Presid-

ent Tosiwo Nakayana and Congress
Speaker • Bethwel Henry are sched-
uled to attend a March 20 settle-
ment conference in San Francisco
called by U.S. Bankruptcy Judge
Glover Roberts in the suits as-
sociated with the proposed FSM
takeover of Air Micronesia, ac-
cording to ESM Washington attorn-
ey Barry Israel.
Others scheduled to represent

the ESM at the conference are At-
torney General David Sfevitt, Sen-
ators Peter Christian and Pedro
Harris of Pohnpei, Postmaster
General Leo A. Falcam (on the im-
portance of airline service to
the ESM Postal Service) and Cong-
ress legal counsel Gary Takeuchi
and Israel.
The conference was called by

Roberts, a BuloxL, Mississippi,
resident, after the March 1 hear-
ing which he conducted in the Fe-
deral Bankruptcy Court in Houst-
on, Texas, on Continental Air-
lines and ESM petitions to move
the suits from the U.S. District
Court in Saipan to the Houston
court.
The litigation includes suits

by Aloha Airlines and Larry Hill-
blcm of Saipan to stop the take-
over of United Micronesian Devel-

Boycott Truk tax
MDEN, Truk - Truk Chanter of

Coranerce President Tadashi C.
Wainit announced Jan. 31 a boy-
cott of the Dec. 20 state excise
tax law until the State Legisla-
ture reduces its members' salar-
ies and allowances and uses reve-
nues for job producing economic
development, according to the
Feb. 8 US ME AUUS state govern-
ment newsletter.
Members of the business oommun-

ity had collected $69,000 in
sales taxes through January and
deposited the funds in a Bank of
Guam trust fund, according to
Wainit who said the funds would
not be transmitted to the govern-
ment until it meets chamber dem-
ands stated in a resolution sent
to Gov. Erhart Aten and legisla-
ture Speaker Simeon Innocenti.
Wainit said that each business

would continue to prepare monthly
tax reports and account for all
funds collected and deposited in
the escrow account.
The chamber resolution also de-

manded elimination of laws, poli-
cies and regulations which are
detrimental to business growth,
stating that if these demands are
not net, the businesses will dis-
continue their services to the
government.

cpnent Association and Air Micro-
nesia by the ESM government with
the acquisition of shares purch-
ased by Continental and a count-
ersuit by Continental seeking da-
mages for Hillblom's attempts to
stop its purchase of UMDA stocks.
In addition to the parties to

the suits, the Northern Marianas,
Guam, Marshall Islands and Palau
governments were invited to send
observers to the conf enaice which
originally was scheduled to be
hold in Hawaii, according to
Israel.
Israel said that he would be

meeting during the week beginning
March 10 with Marshall Islands
officials in Guam and Palau of-
ficials in Korea: to present an
outline of how their governments
could participate with the ESM in
the proposed new Air Micronesia
joint venture with Continental.
The BT3M entered negotiations

with. Continental in October to
guarantee continued airline ser-
vice in Micronesia.
The UMDA board voted during a

Dec. 21 meeting in Pohnpei to ap-
prove the acquisition of UMDA
shares by the ESM through Contin-
ental Airlines.
The action was the first step

in the implementation of the ag-
reement ini.ti.aled Nov. 17 by FSM
and Continental officials in Guam
to authorize Continental to pur-
chase a majority of the shares in
UMDA, which owns 60 per cent of
Air Micronesia, and transfer
those shares to the FSM along
with 30 per cent interest in Air
Mike owned by Continental.
Air Micronesia and Continartal

will then enter into a new joint
venture with Continental operat-
ing the air service and guarant-
eeing continued air service in
Micronesia, Nevitt said.
Continental will get 80 per

cent and Air Micronesia, Inc., 20
per cent of the joint venture
profits which reflects Continent-
al 's present beneficial ownership
interest in Air Mike and UMDA, he
said.
The Marshall Islands and Palau

governments may also participate,
if they elect to subscribe to the
agreement.
Regarding • allegations by Guam

and Marianas officials that Air
Micronesia would not qualify as a
U.S. air carrier, if controlled
by the ESM, Israel said, "Right
now, Air Mike wouldn't qualify
under UMDA as a U.S. carrier
under the Gaipact (because UMDA
is incorporated in the FSM).

"We are going to have to take
care of that in the Compact
legislation (now before the U.S.
Congress)," he said.
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Kbsrae - Kbsrae State
Chief Justice Harry Skilling cit-
ed the "monumental challenge" of
balancing Micronesian and Western
values under ccnstituticnal law,
during his March 1 swearing in
ceremony, according to State In-
formation Officer Alex Phillip.
FSM Supreme Court Chief Justice

Edward King administered the oath
of office during the public cere-
mony at the Kosrae State Court
attended by Gov. Yosiwo George
who nominated Skilling to be the
first Kosrae State Court justice
and members of the State Legisla-
ture which confirmed the nomina-
tion.
The Kosrae court will be the

last FSM state court to begin
functioning.
"Our Kosraean government is now

complete," Skill ing said in his
prepared text. "To the executive
and legislative branches of gov-
ernment is added the third and
final branch, the judicial.
"Ear the first time in 100

years Kosraeans will be ruled by
Kosraean rules, judged by Kosrae-
an judges and led by Kosraean
leaders," he said.
Skilling noted that the Kosrae

State Constitution establishes
rule of law and citizens' funda-
mental rights, but states that
"these rights must be consistent
with our own cherished traditions
and customs."
He said, "The people's mandate

to balance the old and the new,
the Micronesian and the Western

is a monumental challenge."
To succeed, he said, will re-

quire cooperation and compromise
in the camnunal spirit which Kos-
raeans have depended on to sur-
vive.
The role of the court will be

to achieve the delicate balance
demanded by the constitution by
restoring broken calm of public
life, healing wounds of disputes,
reaching "out with stern compas-
sion to the young person gone
momentarily astray" and reconcil-
ing citizens with their govern-
ment.

Kosrae gets permit
HDIONIA, Pohnpei - The U.S. Ar-

my Corps of Engineers issued Jan.
3 a federal permit to the Kosrae
state government to dredge and
stockpile 50,000 cubic yards of
coral material from Lelu Harbor
and construction of causeways at
the site near the Lelu airstrip,
according to Col. Michael M.
Jenks, Honolulu district engineer.
The dredged coral will be used

as roadway fill material and for
various m̂aintenance projects in
Kosrae, Jenks said.
The Corps of Engineers issued

Dec. 31 a federal permit to Peter
E. Giltug to expand his resident-
ial fill area in tidal waters at
Keng, Weloy Municipality, Yap Is-
land, from 75 by 75 feet to 120
by 180 feet to construct a ware-
house, store and home.

I FSM Supreme Court Calender 1
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TRIAL DIVISION
CASE NAME
KM v Town
Bank of Hawaii
ladore
Bank of Hawaii
Thomas
Aisek, et. al.
Seward Holdings Judicial Review &

Licensing Act
Bank of Hawaii v
Harry Debt
APPELLATE DIVISION - STA3E OP TRUK
ECC v rjflony Ray, et. al.
Doone v ESM
TRIAL DIVISION - STKTE OF POHNPEI
ESM v loanis Forgery •
ESM Development Bank
v Rodriquez Corp. Debt
FSM v Jason
nan-Ha V FSM
FSM v Andon
FSM v Ponape
Builders
FSM v Andon

Forgery
Mandamus Writ
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Tax
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weapon •;'':•:<*=

PROCEEDING
Pretriai

Trial

Trial

Hearing

Trial

Oral argument
Oral argument

Hearing

Pretriai
Hearing
Hearing

Pretriai
Pretriai

Trial

Office approved
KDIONIA, Pohnpei - The Microne-

sian Legal Services Corp. voted
unanimously during its Feb. 7-8
meeting in Majuro to establish an
office on Ebeye to serve 9,000
Kwajalein Atoll residents, accor-
ding to an MLSC press release.
The Ebeye office will be the

first new MLSC office since the
Kosrae office was established in
1977. MLSC opened six other of-
fices in 1971 and 1972.
MLSC Board President Robert

Ruecho of Yap and Secretary-Trea-
surer Jesus Bar ja of Saipan visi-
ted Ebeye for two days prior to
the board meeting and cited the
need to open an office for Kwaja-
lein residents now having to tra-
vel to Majuro for MLSC services.
The Ebeye office also will be

able to serve neighboring atolls
in the northern Marshalls, accor-
ding to the release.
The board also adopted a 1985

budget which includes trial coun-
sellor training programs with the
next to be held late May in Truk
and priorities for the types of
cases each office should accept
for the next 12 months.
The board which will hold its

next meeting August or September
in Kosrae recognized four secret-
aries who have served MLSC more
than 10 years, including Cythia
Petwwon of Truk, Bokkie Matauto
of the Marshalls, Maria Muna of
the Marianas office in Saipan and
Merecedes Palacios of the central
office, Saipan.
In addition to Ruecho and Bor-

ja, board members attending the
meeting were Marshall Islands
Justice Minister Ruben Zakhras,
Kosrae State Chief Justice Harry
Skilling, Sugiwo Hadley of Pohn-
pei, Detor Santos of Tnik and ESM
External Affairs Secretary Andon
Amaraich, an at-large member.

Fair winners named
LELU, Kosrae - Robert J. Sigrah

of Lelu was named the grand prize
winner of the 1984 state veget-
able planting program with 10,421
pounds, during the second Kbsrae
Agriculture Eair held Dec. 7 at
the Kosrae High School, according
to a State Information Office re-
lease.
Other crop planting winners

were Kotaro Waguk, Ubwa, 6,312
pounds; Luther Cornelius, Malem,
3,156 pounds, and Balozar Alfon-
se, Tafunsak, 2,995 pounds.
Waguk was the winner in the ve-

getable category at the fair; li-
kiak Langu, root crops; Jin Nena,
fruit err TB, and Aaron Phillip,
livestock, , v,~
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I Bids invited for FSM capitol construction at Palikir \ 1-3

KDIONIA, Pohnpei - Contract documents will be made
available beginning March 18 for bidding on const-
ruction of the first phase of the new ESM national
capitol in Palikir with the written "Notice of In-
tent to Bid" due by April 26 and bids to be submitt-
ed by 4:30 p.m. May 30, according to the Office of
Planning and Statistics here which issued the fol-
lowing invitation to bid:

tOTICE TO BIDDERS
Federated States of Micronesia

National Capitol Project

Sealed bids will be received by Director, Office
of Planning and Statistics, P.O. Box 538, Kolonia,
Pohnpei, BCI 96941; Telephone (691) 820, or 821; ESM
government TELEX 729-6807, until 4:30 p.m., Pohnpei
time, May 30, 1985.
The written "Notice of Intention to Bid" which can

be found in the bid documents most be received no
later than April 26, 1985, by mail or delivered to
the ESM Office of Planning and Statistics.
Bid envelopes shall be clearly marked "Construct-

ion Bid-FSM Capitol Project." Any bids received aft-
er the time and date specified will not be consider-
ed. Bids will be opened and read aloud at 10 a.m.,
May 31, 1985, in the FSM Office of Planning and Sta-
tistics.
Contract documents will be available on March 18,

1985, for review purposes only at these locations:

1. General Contractor's Assoc. of Hawaii, 1065 Ahua
Street, Honolulu, Hawaii 96819.

2. Wilton J. Mackwelung, Guam Liaison Officer, Air-
port Freight Terminal, P.O. Box 22197, GMF 96921;
Phone (671) 646-0370- 1/2/3; TELEX 6259 FSM Gum.

3. Jesse Raglmar, FSM Liaison Officer, Azabu Heights
Apartments No. 604, 1-5-10 Roppongi 1-Chome, Min-
ato-Ku, Tokyo 106, Japan; phone 03 585-5456, or
585-5496; TELEX J34309 FSM ITO.

4. Epel K. lion, FSM Representative, 706 G Street
SE, Washington, D.C. 20003; phone (202) 544-2o90;
TELEX 292003 FSM R.

Contract documents may be picked up starting March
18 at the following locations only:

1. Architects Hawaii, Ltd., Suite 300 Pacific Tower,
1001 Bishop Street, Honolulu, Hawaii 96813; phone
(808) 523-9636; TELEX 743-0170 ARCHI.

2 FSM Office of Planning and Statistics, P.O. Box
538, Kolonia, Pohnpei ECI 96941, located above
Ambros Store.

A depost of $200 cash, cashier's check or certi-
fied check is required for each set with checks pay-
able to the FSM Office of Planning and Statistics.
The deposit is refundable if sets are returned un-
marked and in good condition.

Work description
Base bid work (for Phase I) includes:
A) Nine one and two-story cast-in-place and pre-

cast concrete buildings of approximately 95,000
square feet. The project includes FSM offices, Capi-
tol Building and judicial chamber with interconnect-
ing, precast, covered walk ways; two plazas, and el-

ectrical, water, waste water disposal and limited
air conditioning installation.
B) Compacted coral on-site parking areas, drive-

ways, service roads and access road.
C) Support facilities of sewage collection system

and interim treatment system, water distribution,
reservoir and other site improvements.
D) Electrical distriubiton, and E) landscaping.
Estimated construction cost of the base project is

$10 million-$15 million and the estimated contract
time is 600 calender days.

Phase II alternates which are additive at an esti-
mated total cost of $6 ntillion-$9 million to be aw-
arded as funds become available with an estimated
contract time of 540 calendar days to begin six
months prior to completion of the base bid work in-
clude:
Alternate No. 1-Executive housing which includes

f our one and two-story concrete masonary units and
wood frame residences of 3,000-3,800 square feet
with electrical, water, sewer and other site
improvements; access road, and parking.

Alternate No. 2-College civil work which includes
water distribution and sewage collection system from
capitol to college site.

Alternate No. 3-Sewage treatment plant work which
includesfacultative osidation pond, treatment
plant, outfall, sewage collection lines and punp
stations, plus access road and concrete bridge.

Alternate No. 4-Road paving work which consists of
asphaltpavingof an approximately five-mile section
of existing unimproved road, on-site access roads,
driveways and parking areas.

Ga
Ho

Alternate No. 5-Concrete paving work

oo

which con-
and park-sists of concrete paving for on-site roads

ing areas where asphaltic concrete paving is indica-
ted for alternate No. 4.

A pre-bid conference will be held April 10-11 at
the FSM Office of Planning and Statistics, Kolonia,
Pohnpei, which contractors are strongly encouraged,
but not required to attend.
Any contract awarded under this invitation to bid

is expected to be funded in full or part by a grant
from the U.S. Congress. Neither the U.S. government,
nor any of its departments, agencies or employees
are or will be a party to the invitation for bids or
any resulting contract. Neither will the FSM nor any
of its department, agencies or employees be a party
to the invitation for bids or any resulting contract.
The award of the contract is contingent upon rec-

eipt of a U.S. federal grant and appropriation of
the funds by the FSM Congress. Partial funding has
already been appropriated by the U.S. Congress.
This notice to bidders is subject to withdrawal

without prior notice. The FSM reserves the right to
reject all bids. Neither the FSM or its consultants
are responsible for any costs incurred in the pre-
paration of bids.
This project is open to international bidding. Two

bid bonds shall be required with one bid bond being
in the amount of 20 per cent of the base bid and the
second in the amount of 5 per cent of the sum of the
alternates 1-5 bid.
Questions may be directed to Architects Hawaii

Ltd., or ESM Office of Planning and Statistics.
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24 gef 73 skiffs cerfificofes stout Teiecomm
KDIONIA, Pohnpei - Vice Presid-

ent Bailey Olter presented March
12 trade test certificates to 24
trainees who completed one, or
more of the Trades Training and
Testing Program basic, intermed-
iate and final level electrical,
mechanical and construction cour-
ses in Pohnpei.
A similar ceremony will be held

in Truk in April to award certif-
icates to trainees there, accord-
ing to T3 Program Coordinator
Henry Hickey who said the U.N.
Development Program-International
Labor Organization sponsored pro-
gram will be implemented in Yap
in June and Kbsrae in September,
or October.
Hickey said that there are en-

ough applications in Pohnpei and
Truk in the 15 skills areas being
taught to continue the courses
well beyond fiscal 1986, when a
call for additional applications
will be issued.
The trainees and the certific-

ates which they received at the

BASEBALL CLINIC HBTJ1 - A""" Majar
League player Dave Nelson, left,
is giving fielding tips to a
Pohnpei youth March 2 during a
two-day baseball clinic held in
Kolonia by Nelson and Pat Wolf.
The clinic was sponsored by the
Pohnpei Sports Council and Conti-
nental Mr Micronesia.

RECEIVES CERTIFICATE - Joanis
Bartolome, left, is receiving an
intermediate level construction
trades certificate from FSM Vice
President Bailey Olter, right,
during a March 12 ceremony in the
Trades Training and Testing cent-
er in Pohnpei with T3 Program
Coordinator Henry Hickey and its
secretary, Reliner Legitiims
looking on.
ceremony 'in the former Maeda Con-
struction Co. camp here are:
Electrical trades: Intermed-

iate level—RLndaro Ehsa, Peter
Welly, Welsin Hemon, Raymond Hig-
gins, Dannis Lorrin, Isaiah Mar-
tin and Welly Welles. Basic—Mar-
selino Sue, Saimon William, Deruo
Malakai, Bensin Edward, Ruben
Gallen, Clevenger David and Ber-
net Lucios.
Mechanical: Final level—Jesse

Y. Sidney and Hugo J. Gonzaga.
Intermediate—Yosio S. Samuel,
Fred J. Joe and Waleriano Damar-
lane. Basic—James Samuel, John
David, Kikku Ekit, Johnny Phillip
and Robinson Y. Fred.
Construction: Intermediate—

Joanis Bartplane. Basic—Abonn-
dius Augustin, lokopus Thomson,
Soas Manasa, Herleins Heine, Raw-
hide Edward, Dillingken Edward,
Petersin Else, Wensilou Henry,
Raster Poll, James L. Samuel,
Bryner Peter, Orden Ohry, Kilin-
don Julios, Inosensio Etwet and
loanis Elwise.

General manager
HDIONIA, Pohnpei - Former South

Central Utah Telephone Associat-
ion general manager Bred L. Stout
became Feb. 1 the FSM TeleccmTun-
ications Corp. general manager,
replacing Bill Banta who left
Pohnpei on March 12, after six-
week transition period.
Stout, 42, a native of Salt

lake City, Utah, came Jan. 27 to
Pohnpei from Escalante, Utah,
where he served
as general man-:
ager of the tel-!
ephone associat-l
ion fron 1980.
He also served
1982-83 as pres-i
ident of the Ut-i
ah Independentj
Telephone Assoc-J
iation.
Stout started STOUT

his career as a telephone commun-
ications technician 1965-68 as a
Pacific Telephone and Telegraph
Co. station installer and PBX re-
pairman. He continued as a Calif-
ornia Air National Guard base
ccmmunicaticns technician, Fres-
no; a Ponderosa Telephone Co.,
0'Meals, California, technician
and executive; Arizona Telephone
Co., Phoenix, northern area mana-
ger, and Communications Sound
and Design, Eresno, operations
manager.
He first came to Micronesia in

the late 1950s with his parents
and attended George Washington
High School, Guam, 1956-58.

Phone rotes reduced
KDIONIA, Pohnpei - The FSM Tel-

ecommunications Corp. began March
1 reduced rates for night calls,
6 p.m.-6 a.m., within the Feder-
ated States, according to Tele-
com General Manager Fred L.
Stout. -
The night rates are reduced 50

par cent to 50 cents a minute and
the minimum time is reduced from
three to two minutes, according
to Stout who said that reduced
rate is in effect all day Sun-
days, or from 6 p.m. Saturdays to
6 a.m. Mondays.
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